January 25, 1943

Mr. John M. Douglass

Aldie, Va.

Dear Mr. Douglass:

I talked to Howard Armfield about serving on the county school board and he did not seem to want to do it but did not say positively that he would not. He suggested Dr. R. L. Booth at Middleburg. I talked to Mr. Sands this morning about the problem and he said that he was the best suggestion yet made.

With best wishes, I am Cordially yours

Divsion Superintendent

Jan 28 194 3

ALDIE MILLS

ALDIE, VIRGINIA

Mr. O.L. Emerick, Lushing, M. Dear Var Emerick:

I am just in receipt I your letter. I think you're Suggestion, Dr. M. L. Broth, is a good one, however, It think it very doubtful whether he would accept. Down Booth is a very truly man and he would probably teel like he would probably teel like he would probably teel like he would have the five to give to it.

Of course we might see home he full about it

John 14. Douglass.